A sign of relief, update on Baby Girl 08/27/08:
It is with much joy, gratitude, and relief that I write this update. I took Baby Girl to UT on Thursday, August 21 for her follow-up consultation. We knew that Dr. Sura would be out of town and we were scheduled with Dr. Bohling. We made it to our 11:00am appointment in the nick of time and met with our assigned student Taylor. Taylor and Libby are friends so she already knew about Baby Girl, but the first thing Taylor said was that Baby Girl did not sound like a trachea patient! You know why, no coughing! We reviewed how well Baby Girl had been doing after the placement of the stent (and after we got past the grueling first 3 weeks). Baby Girl has been on a round of low dose steroids for the past 3 weeks because of allergies that caused her to scratch and lick her to no relief. The steroids had caused her to gain about .5 lb. Which does not seem like a lot, but if your ideal weight is 12.5 then .5 is about 5% too much. I promised to watch her weight so that it does not cause undo stress on her body. We also got a surprise that Baby Girl would be scoped on Thursday vs. Friday. At first, I was a little caught off guard because I had it in my mind that it would be the following day, but I was glad that we would know the results sooner. I left Baby Girl in good hands at UT and went to the hotel to join others for the annual Yorkie Angel Patrol Get Together. When Sue told me back in April about the event, I literally did not think that emotional I would make it or that Baby Girl would physically make it. But we did! And not only did we make it to Knoxville for this event of fellowship, education, and fundraising; Baby Girl made it healthier than ever. I went back to UT at 6:30pm to pick up Baby Girl. Our student, Taylor, delivered the best news possible. Baby Girl’s stent was 75% imbedded and she could come off all of her medications! This was the news I had been praying and waiting for months now and it was finally here! 
As I write this update, it has been 166 days since I first laid eyes on Baby Girl and 107 days since she received her tracheal stent. We knew Baby Girl was special from day one, but her personality has come out and she is such a happy pug. She talks to us in the morning and afternoon for her food, she rolls over for belly rubs, she curls her tail, she runs to the door to go outside with her daddy to water the garden, she loves to go for walks in the late evenings of the warm summer days, and she has even been known to play with toys! This is a transformation from the sick little girl she was just a couple of months ago. The future is very bright for Baby Girl, but we will still have to make sure she maintains optimal weight for her frame, make sure she does not get over heated or overly excited which can cause strain on her, and then there is the fact that her bronchial tubes have some collapse too. Overall, life couldn’t be better and we cherish each day with her!
Words can not express my gratitude for the support we have received. I am forever grateful to the vets and staff at University of Tennessee Veterinary Small Animal Clinic; their medical expertise is the reason Baby Girl is alive and doing so well today. Emotionally, I could not have made it without the kind words and never ending emails of encouragement from the CT support group. All of the support from SEPRA and well wishes from other fosters homes that have been there to hold me up during the tough times. My family, who although they questioned my sanity, stood by Baby Girl and me!

My advice to others who are faced with CT for their babies: first, seek out the support of others. Even though they won’t be able to solve the problems of CT, they will provide a “shoulder to cry on” and sometimes that bit of relief is all that you need to make it through the moment. Second, if you have the means to get to UT for a consultation-do it! At least you can sleep well knowing that you have gotten the best information available to make a decision on treatment. Third, if you can’t get to UT because of where you are in the country or because of your pet’s condition, have your vet or specialist consult with UT! Although life holds no guarantees, the doctors at UT have the expertise to guide you and your vet with this condition. Fourth, don’t give up hope. Medications, procedures, rings & stents are constantly evolving as each day goes by. You never know what the future holds. And lastly, a big bowl of ice cream (for you, not your fur baby) and undoubtedly chocolate ice cream can at least get you through the night ready to face another day!

With much gratitude, Jana and Baby Girl

